Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of an Investigation into the Transfer of Atmos’ Gas Supply Department  to an Unregulated Subsidiary
	)))
	Case No. GO-2004-  

	
	
	


Motion to Open Docket  


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) by and through counsel, and in support of its motion to open a case, respectfully states as follows: 


1.  On June 18, 2004, Atmos Energy Corporation (Atmos or Company) filed an Application with the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) for authority to acquire the assets and business of TXU Gas Company, and to take all other actions reasonably necessary to effectuate the Transaction in Commission Case No. GM-2004-0607.  

2.  On September 14, 2004, Atmos, the Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel) and the Staff filed a Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement in Case No. GM-2004-0607.    

3.  As part of discovery in Case No. GM-2004-0607, Staff first learned of this transfer pursuant to a Data Request.  Specifically, in April 2004, Atmos transferred its gas supply department from the regulated Atmos Energy Corporation to the unregulated 100% owned affiliated Atmos Energy Services, LLC (AES).   

4.  Atmos did not disclose the transfer until the data request in GM-2004-0607 and Atmos does not believe that Commission approval of this action is necessary for this action.  

5.  Staff is concerned that a fundamental function of Atmos, gas purchasing, has been transferred out of Atmos to an unregulated affiliate.  The potential for conflict of interest between the duty to obtain gas at the best price for the regulated customers and with the profit motive marketing activities is present.  Furthermore, there is concern regarding lack of controls to prevent such a conflict, at least Staff is unaware of the structure of Atmos’ current gas purchasing practices.  Staff submits that an investigation and a report on this matter would be beneficial to all entities including Atmos.  Atmos does not oppose the opening of this docket.  

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully requests that the Commission open a docket for the purposes suggested by Staff. 
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